







June 7, 2005

     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, June 7, 2005 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present, Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Toner, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks (13) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Prior to the meeting, a group photo was taken of the Board. 

     Guests at the meeting were:  Ms. Susan Keyser, Ms. Karen Hayman, Ms. Bernadette Ruff, Ms. Lynn Sheridan, Ms. Marianne Caven, Mr. William Boyle, Mr. Robert Briggs and Dr. Conrad DiMichele.  All guests being interested in the “Bull Hill Road Project:”. 

Mr. Gambacorta pointed out to the group the “alley” on the map, however, it is also noted that the place to go would be to H.A.C. and ask that off street parking be exempt.  No reply has come from the City to our letter and the group voiced their concern. 





“See Exhibit A” 

     The meeting was then called to order and opened with a moment of silence. 

     The monthly calendar was updated adding an Outreach Meeting on June 27, 2005 at 2:00 p.m. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were corrected to read:  

      “Finance Committee Report’:  showed a loss, but expect an 8 to 9% return for the year.” 

     The minutes were then approved. 

     The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 

     Mr. Peden reported that Mayor and Council had made no payment on the Police Station Complex since April 4, 2005. 

     Following a long involved discussion, the Secretary was instructed to write President  of City Council stating that the “Trustees will withhold any and all future payments to the City until this situation is resolved.” 

     Copy of the letter to be sent to President of City Council Blest and the Mayor and Council Members, plus all Trustees.   





“See Exhibit B” 
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June 7, 2005 
PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Ferry Cut-off:  
     All talks are on hold with Dr. Adeleke unless the restrictions are removed or amended with PPJ Properties, LLC (New Castle Family Care—Dr. James).  Doctor will look at other alternative property. 
     Hunter-Lott Realty Company representing Happy Harry’s is interested in the parcel and a motion was made to begin negotiations with them and to secure an appraisal of the property.  Mr. Gary Parker to be contacted to appraise the property. 

Basin Road Parcel:
     Property Development Committee will contact VanDemark and Lynch to have them identify the wetlands. 

New Castle Sailing Club: 
     Communications are going forward with Brosius-Eliason Company, Mr. Rick Armstrong on the Penn Street parcel going to the City, squaring up the other properties in the vicinity of the Sailing Club.  

     The Trustees have agreed to pay the engineering fees for this survey. 

Castle Dealership: 
     Awaiting information from Mr. Bergstrom on applying to have the zoning changed from Service Commercial to General Commercial.  Change request due to signage.  

Mr. Appleby voted NO. 

Washington Greene:  
     Mr. Indellini reported he had requested financial information from “Family Foundation Academy” who is interested in land for a charter school. 

14th & Washington Street:  
     Discussion was held on the inquiry from Mr. John Ioannoni for a sandwich shop at 14th and Washington Street.  The Board had numerous negative messages from neighbors in the vicinity and the traffic pattern at that intersection was considered. 

     The motion to lease this parcel was voted down and removed from the market.
Friends of Bellanca: 

     The lease with “Friends of Bellanca” should be completed over the summer months. 

Library Expansion: 
     The Board voted in favor of talking with Mrs. Mary Jane Robinson regarding the property at 420 Delaware Street (next to the Library). 
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June 7, 2005

Twin Span : 

     It is noted that the signature on the print is not that of a Trustee.  Mr. Taylor to follow through on this with the State and Environmental Department. 

Easements:  (Getty Realty Company & Penn Mart:)

      Mr. Taylor passed on checks from Parkowski, Guerke & Swayze, PA, escrow agent for DelDot North for a : permanent easement at Basin Road and Frenchtown Pike in the amount of $30,700.00..  According to agreement Trustees of New Castle Common will forward a check for 25% of the proceeds ($7,675.00) to Getty Realty Corp.

     Another check for $3,300.00 for the taking of the bus stop area and a check for $3,000.00 for the taking of the permanent easement at New Castle Shopping Associates (Penn Mart).was received.  According to agreement, Trustees of New Castle Common will forward a check for $1,100.00 being 1/3rd of the proceeds for the bus stop and a check for $1,000.00 being 1/3rd of the proceeds for the permanent easement to New Castle Shopping Associates, LLC. 
OUTREACH COMMITTEE:  





No report. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting.
New Library:  
     Painting is about 75% done, doors to be painted and hung. 

Painting: 
     Painting at the Fire Station and the Town Hall are on the contractors schedule. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE:  






No report
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June 7, 2005 
LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT: 

     It is reported that the Library is applying for a 501C3 status. 

     There are a number of photos that need to be placed in the vault.  Arrangements will be made to accommodate them.  Discussion also on the Oil Painting of the Board, era early 1900’s,( now in the Basement of the Library).  Restoration and space to be looked into and possibility of  becoming a budget item for next year. 
OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  






No report 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE: 

    




No report

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 
      To schedule a meeting with Councilperson Churchill during the summer. 

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE:   Mr. Alfree reporting.. 

     Mr. Alfree reported that his request for a financial statement or report has not been successful. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
     Ms. Banks reported that a Mr. Boyle of New Castle County Land Use Policy Council  had inquired about a church having been on Rte 273, as well as a cemetery.  Church reported to have burnt but graves go back to late 1700’s. 

     No one on the Board knew of this property but could have been part when the Airport was put in.  

     There being no further business the meeting was adjourned for an executive session to discuss a real estate matter. 






M. Anita Banks, Secretary 

